
Board of Health Minutes 

June 2nd, 2008 

 

1.  The ABOH Meeting convened at 6:40 PM with the following members present.  Chairman; Glen 

Hathaway, Scott Sibley, Patrick Durkee, Tom Flanagan John McLaughlin (7:05) and Rick Metcalf of 

NABOH.  
 

2.  The agenda dated June 2nd, 2008 was approved.  
 

3.  The minutes of the May 5th and May 12th, 2008 meetings were approved.   
 

4.  Septic permits approved:  None 

  

5.   6:45 Naukeag Hospital, 216 Lake Rd no representation, Passed 

 

6. Rick to send a letter to 195 Fitchburg Rd replacing the “request” status to an “order” status.  
 

7. Rick to send letters to the houses in the effected area of the Boutwell contamination to remind them that 

their wells were to have been decommissioned. 

     

8.  Reviewed correspondence 

 

9.  7:00 Shawn Winsor MRC Worcester no representation, Passed 

 

10. 7:10   7:45 (moved up) Judie O’Donnell MRC Wachusett did a presentation to the board of the 
services they provided.  Wachusett’s purpose is to be a resource to the community during times of 

emergency need and that the MRC will have appropriate permissions to assist the community as 

requested.  A motion was presented to sign a non-binding agreement of the above mission.   VOTED 

and ALL APPROVED   

 

11.  7:15 Northland Engineers 70 Saari Camp Road. Green cards presented.  Variance requested to 310 

CMR 15.211 100’ from a private water supply to SAS requesting a variance to 50.5’ VOTED and failed 4 

to 1 Variances requested to local bylaws 9, 10, 11.  Installation of trenches in fill, area between trenches to 

be used for reserve and separation of expansion and active areas. VOTED and ALL APPROVED   

 

12.  7:30  Northland Engineers 97 Fitchburg Rd.  Upgrade of system.  Variances  to reduction of offset to 

street line from 10’ to 7’ and offset less than 12” to ESHW to septic tank inlet and outlet invert.  VOTED 

and ALL APPROVED 
 

13.  Rick to review with town counsel next steps for legal action on 216 Lake Rd per benchmarks outlined 

in registered letter received by Mr. Murphy April 24th 2008. 

 

The ABOH June 2nd meeting adjourned at 8:25 PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott Sibley 

Acting Secretary, ABOH 


